Selectmen's Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine

10/19/20

A true record is recorded:

Present were:

<u> Marc Bernier</u>

<u>Deb Marquis</u>

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

Signed A/P Warrants and Journal Entries

Other Business:

Talked with Road Commissioner (Jr.) regarding the Roofing job on the Salt Shed in about 2 weeks taking place. The pricker bushes on the sides of the salt building are an issue. The Contractor contacted Deb to ask if the bushes could be cut back, there wasn't room enough for the workers to get in and up on building without getting stabbed by the prickers. Jr. will have his crew cut down the bushes before the job starts.

The Fire Chief, Tom told the Selectman about the UTV that the Fire Department is buying with funds from the Ladies Volunteer Fire Department Auxiliary. The UTV with tracks for wintertime are for rescuing incidents in the woods for the snowmobiling season and the ATV season. Currently, they do not have any source of rescuing people unless using their personal trucks and that doesn't always work well. He anticipates the UTV costing approximately \$30,000.

Gary, our Recycling Attendant came in to talk about the Clean-up for the 24th. He was double checking on the fees being charged for appliances, T. V's, and air conditioning units.

Lance Skelton came in to discuss the price for replacing the old broken door on the Salt Shed, He figures the whole job including the door and hardware will be approximately \$1,000.

Marc and Deb and talked about the workload in the office and the on-going Audit.

Adjournment at 7:10pm, Marc made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded the vote was unanimous and meeting adjourned.